## Students get break on call-up

College and high school students and teachers assigned to the 29th Infantry Brigade of the Hawaii National Guard can breathe a little easier today—but not for too long.

The State Adjutant General's office yesterday announced a reprieve for students and teachers from the unit's scheduled May 13 call-up.

High school and college seniors may obtain a delay until the day after graduation.

All other students and teachers must report the day after the current school term ends.

The announcement covered students and teachers in all college, high school, vocational, and trade schools in Hawaii.

The State Department of Defense received permission to grant the delays from National Guard Headquarters in Washington D.C.

The Guard emphasized that the burden of applying for the delay rests with the guardsman concerned. The deferral is not a blanket action.

The applications will require a statement of a student or teacher's status from his school.

The Guard previously announced that high school students subject to mobilization could be granted a delay until after graduation.